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	Reason for Request for Withdrawal


Other Binding Document Revision Request (OBDRR) 025 was submitted on October 2, 2020 following discussions at the Performance Disturbance Compliance Working Group (PDCWG) meetings.  The purpose of this OBDRR was to provide clarification on how Responsive Reserve Service (RRS) limits will be established for individual non-thermal Generation Resources and Energy Storage Resources (ESRs) when providing RRS using Primary Frequency Response (RRS-PFR) pursuant to Section 4, RRS MW Limits for Individual Resources, in the Procedure for Calculating Responsive Reserve (RRS) Limits for Individual Resources. 
Note that, OBDRR025 is a culmination of discussions at the PDCWG and hence PDCWG is the appropriate sponsor for OBDRR025 rather than an individual Market Participant.  On November 6, 2020 PDCWG had submitted comments requesting that the sponsorship of OBDRR025 reflect the PDCWG.
Through multiple discussions at PDCWG, it was concluded that, a holistic review based on grid reliability needs should be undertaken to identify limits (if any) on Resources providing RRS-PFR; OBDRR025 be withdrawn pending the conclusion of this study; and that the study be used to inform PDCWG, ERCOT and others so that appropriate changes and clarifications can be specified in a new OBDRR.  ERCOT has posted a Request for Proposal (RFP) for Evaluation of the Need for Limitations on Resources Providing PRS-PFR and respondent proposals are due February 26, 2021.  The expectation is that later this calendar year the study provided by the selected RFP respondent will be used to guide next steps on this issue.  In the interim, while the study is in progress, the existing language will continue to be used. Hence, ODBRR025 is being withdrawn.  
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